
Dear Parents,

SCHOOL PHOTOS
Our students and staff had their school photos taken last Thursday, it was lovely to see the children
smiling enthusiastically in their very well-presented uniforms.
Each student was given an individual flyer to take home with a unique code to register for photos.
Please see elsewhere in the newsletter for further information.
(Please note: if you have misplaced the flyer our office staff will be more than happy to help you
with your unique code.)

OPEN EVENING & ENROLMENTS
OLW is holding an Open Evening and Guided Tours for prospective and current families this Wednesday
19th March 19 from 4 pm – 6 pm. Our School Captains will be hosting the tours of the school whilst our
staff will be available in their learning spaces.
 
Parents please note: We have a limit of 25 places, so if your child is in 3 or 4 year old Kinder
please complete and return an Enrolment Form as soon as possible. If you have other children
enrolled at the school you will still need to complete an enrolment form for any new siblings.

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION
Our Parents and Friends Association is going to look a little different this year.

Rather than formal meetings we are going to ask our families for assistance when key events occur, for
example, when it is time for our Mother’s and Father’s Day stalls, I will simply send an alert out asking if
any parents are available to assist on the day.  This way we can share the help required around and
parents can assist in different ways.

I would like to thank Vicki and Sally for their assistance thus far, and to all P & F members who have been
involved to date - we simply cannot do it without you!  We have so many new parents who have already
put their hand up to assist and I look forward to working with you all.
 
Our major activity for this term will be our Easter Raffle for which we are currently seeking donations from
families and local businesses. Please see the attached flyer for details-Raffle books will be going home
this week.
 
SUNSCREEN
As the warmer weather continues, I encourage parents to consider / continue applying sunscreen to
children before leaving home in the morning.  While teachers are not able to supply or apply sunscreen at
school, children are most welcome to reapply before break times.  
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NAPLAN - YEARS 3 & 5
NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment that students in Years 3 and 5 sit each year.
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning through their regular school
curriculum. Students sit assessments in Writing, Reading, Conventions of Language (spelling, grammar
and punctuation) and Numeracy.

NAPLAN Testing commenced last Wednesday and continues over 2 weeks until Monday, 24th March.
An information sheet was sent home to all Year 3 & 5 families.

PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT INTERVIEWS - MONDAY, 31ST MARCH
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews for all students in Years Prep - 6 are scheduled for Term 1, Monday,
31st March. This is a wonderful opportunity for parents to meet their child’s teacher and gain insights
about the learning in each particular year level. We urge parents to come along with their child/ren to these
sessions that will take place in your child’s classroom and be hosted by your child’s teacher.
 
Bookings are now open. Bookings can be made via www.schoolinterviews.com.au using the booking code
9wzyx.  Instructions are elsewhere in the Newsletter.

PLEASE NOTE: This will be a school closure day for all students.  TheirCare will be operating on
this day if parents wish to utilise this service.

CUTTING UP FRUIT - GRAPES 
Just a reminder to all parents to please cut grapes into halves or quarters.
Grapes are a significant choking hazard (even to students in Primary School).

NO FOOD SHARING / BIRTHDAY TREATS - REMINDER
In order to minimise risk in the school in relation to food and allergies, I ask that parents do not send along
cakes, lolly bags or any other food treat on special celebration days. Thank you to our parents who have
adhered to this request, it is great to see bubble wands, stickers etc. coming in in lieu of the tradional lolly
bag! I suggest stickers, pencils, stamps or novelty items such as silly straws. Whilst this may seem
unfortunate, I ask for your support with this. It is in the best interest of our children.

SCHOOL UNIFORM
Just a reminder that our students are required to be wearing the correct summer uniform each day.

Girls: Summer dress, white socks and black shoes/runners OR Blue school t-shirt polo, navy school shorts
or navy skirt, white socks and black shoes/runners.

Boys: Blue school shirt polo, navy school shorts, navy socks and black shoes/runners.

All hair is to be tied up if hair touches shoulders and only simple earrings and watches are to be worn. 
Hair ribbons or small clip bows are to be in school colours (Navy, White or Light Blue).

Casual runners or sneakers are not acceptable school uniform attire and colourful or bright runners are only
allowed when sports uniform is worn. 
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RED DOOR CAFE LUNCH ORDERS
Red Door Cafe will continue to run lunch orders for the OLW students on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and
Fridays.  If you would like to order lunch for your child, please head to the cafe on any of these mornings
to place your order.  Please see attached flyer for menu items.

God Bless,
Grace Lucic

DISTRICT ATHLETICS TEAM
Our team has now been selected from our Athletics Trials and training has now commenced. Mrs Van
Ballegooy will continue training each Wednesday and Friday up until the event on 26th March.

BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE
If your child is attending the Before and/or After School Care Program, please notify the school Office as
soon as possible. We also keep a list of students who attend the Program, showing on what days of the
week they attend. This reduces confusion and enables us to know where each child is after school. 

2025 Sacramental Dates
Sacrament of Confirmation (Year 6)

Thursday, 5th June at 5 pm
 

Sacrament of First Eucharist (Year 3)
Sunday, 3rd August at 1 pm

 
First Reconciliation (Year 2)

Tuesday, 21st October at 2 pm

Class Mass - Term 1

Year 3/4 Mass -
Wednesday, 19th March

at 10 am

Phrase of the Fortnight
Congratulations to everyone who found out that 

‘good deeds are never lost’ 

means that good deeds always matter.  Even if
unnoticed, they bring kindness, rewards or happiness

later in unexpected ways.
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March

MONDAY 17/3

CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK
St Patrick’s Day 
NAPLAN continues this week
Assembly (3 pm)

WEDNESDAY 19/3
Year 3/4 Class Mass (10 am)
Our Lady of the Way Open Evening (4 - 6 pm)

FRIDAY 21/3 Faith Leaders and School Captains to St Patrick’s Cathedral

MONDAY 24/3
NAPLAN Testing Period Concludes
Assembly (3 pm)

TUESDAY 25/3 Parent / Teacher Interviews for students in 5/6T

WEDNESDAY 26/3 District Athletics - Meadowglen Athletics Track (Epping)

FRIDAY 28/3 Cross Country Tryouts 

MONDAY 31/3
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY
(PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS)

April

FRIDAY 4/4 Final Day of Term 1 - 1 pm Finish

Calendar Dates - Term 1, 2025
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MACS Creative Arts Exhibition 2025
A big congratulations to Justin L (3/4L) for his amazing art piece

‘Sunflower’.  Justin’s piece has been selected for entry into the MACS
Creative Arts Exhibition for 2025.

The exhibition of students’ artwork will be open for public viewing at:
 Celtic Hall, Catholic Leadership Centre, 576 Victoria Parade, East Melbourne 

on the following days and times:
Mon, 17th March - Thurs 20th March (10 am - 4 pm)

Fri, 21st March (12 - 7 pm)
Sat, 22nd March (11 am - 4 pm)
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JUNIOR OLYMPICS & SENIORS TENNIS AT
OLW!

Thank you to our Sports Captains and staff for
organising these wonderful events!
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School Photos 2025
Annual school photos have been taken by Arthur Reed Photos.

To view the images of your child and order photos, you will need to first register online.

Go to https://order.arphotos.com.au  and enter the 2025 image code for your child (from their
personalised flyer that was sent home.) 

Tap on ‘Add another child’ to enter the image codes of any siblings.

Fill in your email and mobile details and then review all details before confirming your registration. 

That’s it! When 2025 photos are ready, you will be notified by email and SMS.

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do it again each year using your child’s new
image code to link their photos for the current year with your contact details.

To ensure you are ordering school photos for the current year, please wait for notifications that 2025
images are online before placing orders. 

In the webshop you can view photos and customize your photo package; Choose ANY layout, ANY
image and purchase multiple digital image downloads.

All photo orders will be sent directly to the address you provide when ordering.

REGISTER ONLINE NOW to be notified when 2025 school photos can be viewed and ordered.
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TheirCare School Holiday Program
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